
Department of Planning and Budget 
2019 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2280 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Head 

 

3.  Committee: Health, Welfare and Institutions 

 

4. Title: Child day programs; exemptions from licensure. 

 

5. Summary:  Adds to  the list of programs that are not considered child day programs and are 

not  subject to licensure (i) programs of recreational activities offered by a local  government, 

staffed by local government employees, and attended by school-age children and (ii) 

programs offered by a local school division, operated for no  more than four hours per day, 

staffed by local school division employees, and attended by children who are at least four 

years of age and are enrolled in public school or a preschool program within such school 

division. Under law that takes effect July 1, 2019, such programs are considered child day 

programs that are exempt from licensure and subject to certain health and safety requirements 

administered by the Department of Social Services. Under the provisions of the bill, however, 

such child day programs shall remain subject to safety and supervisory standards established 

by the local government or school division offering the program. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  None. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This legislation does not have a fiscal impact.  The programs affected 

by the legislation are not required to be licensed; therefore, this change does not affect the 

total number of licensing inspectors currently employed at the Department of Social Services. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Social Services 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


